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Time: 7:30pm 

Date: Wednesday 14th April 2021 

Location: Online Zoom Meeting 

 

Apologies 

R Macdonald, J Hampson, R Forrester, J Dunlop 

 

Minutes 

Mary Macgregor 

 

Present 

Brian Swinbanks, Chairman/Director 

Anne Fraser, Allan MacLean, Steve Littlewood, Joe Golledge                                                                                                                                                                                           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Description Action 

• Apologies 

• No Quorum.  Only 3 directors at the meeting so no 
major decisions can be approved. 

• Minutes and matters arising from previous meeting, 
minutes approve A MacL seconded SL 

BS thanked the Board for his Ph6.2 remuneration 

 

• Harbour Report 
o Safety Review: Accidents, Incidents, near misses.   

No Near Misses or Incidents to report. 

R Macd has almost completed the updated Oil Spill Response plan 

that include Ph6.2 and working through the points on the Audit. 

Next PUG meeting planned for Tuesday 20th April.  1400hrs  
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• Finance Report  - Mary Macgregor 
That’s us in the new financial year and I am working on the 
projections which are proving no easier this year than last.  I think 
we should be optimistic about trading but we have a bit of a road 
ahead of us to get back on our feet.  Hopefully the fuel berth will 
fill the gap left by cruise liner income and that the Aquarium can 
achieve its goals. 
We are in the midst of the Phase 6.2 cashflow and the Bridging 
loan is finalised and ready to draw if and when we need it.  Can we 
have Board approval to utilise the Asset replacement money in 
Reserves first?  I am hoping that the less we draw on the bridging, 
the less they will charge in fees.  We would leave the £23,000 
emergency fund in Reserve account.    Proposed A Macl seconded 
BS. 
I have just started the annual renewal of the insurance.  Although 
the rates are fixed for 3 years we will be significantly increasing 
assets again so the premiums will go up. 
I need to make progress on the annual accounts and the cashflows 
and will hopefully have more to report next month. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As there is no quorum at the 

meeting MHM to get further 

signoff from RF to confirm 

approval for the use of 

Reserves.  That will bring the 

number of Directors in favour 

to 4. 

• General Manager Report – Anne Fraser 
Digital enablement grant application successful: Website upgrade, 
App for Aquarium and move on to Shared Drive 
PR:  AF is writing a Sail Scotland Magazine article.  Working with 
Inspire Alba and Community Land Scotland with promotions and 
projects. 
Better Places Funding AF has spoken to Marketing Mull and Iona 
who are taking this on as an Island wide project which THA will 
support.  THA will give space in the Harbour building for 
advertising board. 
British Ports Assoc are doing a Gateways for Growth and put THA 
forward to be involved.  BS, AF and R Macd had a Zoom meeting 
with the Production Company.  It is a big PR campaign.  All very 
positive, but vey UK focused AND THA would have to pay.  They 
are looking for £10k-£15k and it began to look more and more like 
a sales pitch.  Not the right time for this sort of promotion.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AF to advise them we will not 

be taking part this time. 

• Harbour Manager Report – Joe Golledge 

Opening up.  We are currently working on April 26th and will 

monitor Scot Gov guidelines.  Short stay/not overnight from 16th 

April.  

Facilities – CCTV is in the process of being upgraded. New cameras 

and a new recording system mean that we can have a better idea of 
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what is going on in the harbour.  We will be able to zoom in and 

have much greater flexibility. 

The foyer and toilets closed 10th/11th April for cleaning and re-

sealing the floor.  

Taigh Solais will only be open 9am-5pm to the general public. 

 

Harbour 

Jobs up to date in readiness for Marine Visitors on 26th. 

 

6.2 Shoreside 

All on track.  Just uncertainty about the timing of Ph6.2 and the 

arrival of the pontoon sections. 

 

Fresh Water Project.   

We are still waiting for clarity on who owns what leases, and I don’t 

think we can comment much on this at the moment.  

We do, however, need to decide on what figure we would be 

looking for indemnity – so Douglas can inform his insurers.   

Following discussion, a figure was decided and deemed 

appropriate.  This to cover removal and disposal of the assets if the 

venture fails or becomes unsafe and also to cover any legal costs in 

the event of dispute. 

The matter of a lease agreement and fees will need further 

discussion and should be done at sub-group level with AF assisting.  

Some discussion ensued about liability, charges and leases and will 

be continued at sub-group meeting. 

AF suggests that we need to have a policy for this type of facility 

including the Aquaculture sites so that everyone is paying the same.  

THA needs to understand the relationships involved and the legal 

standing of the Aquaculture sites that were in place prior to the 

HEO. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sub-group to meet with AF 

involved to decide on the way 

forward with lease/charges 
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• Project: Solum  
Some PR to be done for SLF and CES 
Still to do the lease with the Council.  There is a 5 year 
review period.  With the imminent changes to do with 
TRO AF suggests leaving the rent review for a year until 
March 2022. 
The current lease agreement also states some 
terminology and conditions that really just apply to CES 
as a State body.  So there could be a bit of work to do to 
review the lease inherited with the purchase. 

 

• Project: Phase 6.2  
BS has sent out timescales.  Hopeful to get things on site 
for 26th.  Fuel dispenser cabinets should be dispatched 
to Koronka on Friday 16th.  J MacD to arrange uplift as 
the carrier. The fuel dispensers will probably be later 
than the pontoon sections but again there seem to be 
paperwork delays due to Brexit import/export rules. 
 

BS to phone Kevin from Inland 

and Coastal on Thursday to get 

an update. 

• Project: Argyll Properties Development     
A Macl reported delays with building control. 
 BS asked A Macl about dealing with Scottish Water who 
have indicated that they might be willing to extend the 
mains water system which currently stops at Harbour 
Garage. This means that is there was a fire at the 
Harbour the Fire Services would need to pump water 
from the sea.  At the same time BS has been pushing 
Scottish Water to put in non return valves in the 
rainwater drains to prevent tidal surge up the pipes 
causing car park to flood.                   
 

 

A Macl to follow up 

• Matters requiring Board Approval.  As there is no 
quorum the use of Reserves for cashflow will require 
approval of RF Finance Director to be considered 
signed-off 

• Any “conflict of interest” changes to report NONE 
 

MHM to contact RF 

• Any other business 

• TRO and Car Parking update- Brian Swinbanks 
Zoom with Stuart Watson was steered by the 
Community Group towards making sure the Council 
prioritise the whole town plan with the overflow car 
park in place before they think about charging.  SL 
concerned that the Council was looking to put the 
charging in place before the displacement is addressed. 
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Council say they can’t manage traffic if they don’t get 
any income from the parking to pay a warden. AF said 
that other issues like school drop-off areas have 
potential problems and the whole town plan needs to 
be considered. 
On the plus side: New signage is up. 
 
 

• Brian spoke about Calve Island and an aspiration to 
work with the Cottons on green/environmental 
projects and maybe protected and set aside areas of 
shore on Calve Island.  This would give THA good 
environmental, Community and Partnership 
Working credentials.  SL had spoken to SAMS pre-
Covid.  They were looking at working with us on the 
Harbour Environmental Impact Study.  They are 
interested in partnership to do a long term study.  
This would work well into what Brian is thinking. 
BS asked to form a sub-group to work on that, 
maybe Jenny with Steve and Brian. Joe to set up the 
sub group/meetings.  Some money left in the HEIS 
Waterfall money and AF said the Crown Estate 
Scotland Environmental Grant will be coming out 
soon 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JG to speak to Jenny and 

arrange a sub-group meeting 

to discuss how this could be 

moved forward. 

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9pm 

 


